

Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 8, 2002

Honorable Paul A. Henningsen Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011543
REMOVE NON-INTERSECTION
CROSSWALK ON NORTH 13TH STREET
APPROXIMATELY 220 FEET SOUTH
OF WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE

Dear Alderman Henningsen:

As part of our on-going effort to verify traffic control sign installation with ordinance records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs are no longer present in the field, since the street has been vacated for several years. We recommend that the ordinance be repealed. The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:dleAD



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko
Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 8, 2002

Honorable Fredrick Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

7TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011543 INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON N. 35TH STREET FROM W. NORTH AVENUE TO W. WRIGHT STREET

Dear Alderman Gordon:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the April 11, 2002 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

feffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 8, 2002

Honorable Angel Sanchez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

> 12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011543 INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON W. WINDLAKE AVENUE FROM S. 15TH STREET TO S. 15TH PLACE

Dear Alderman Sanchez:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the April 11, 2002 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 22, 2002

Honorable Suzanne M. Breier Alderwoman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

14TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011543 INSTALL FOUR-WAY STOP ON SOUTH PINE AVENUE AT EAST WILBUR AVENUE

Dear Alderwoman Breier:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 8, 2002

Honorable Suzanne M. Breier Alderwoman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

> 14TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011543 INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON S. KINNICKINNIC AVENUE FROM E. LENOX STREET TO E. PRYOR AVENUE

Dear Alderwoman Breier:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the April 11, 2002 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 12, 2002

Honorable Willie L. Hines Alderman, 17th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

> 17TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011543 REMOVE ONE WAY STREET ON N. 44TH STREET FROM W. LLOYD STREET TO A POINT 190' NORTH

Dear Alderman Hines:

This is in response to a request we received to remove the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our engineering staff has investigated this request and found that converting this street from one-way to two-way would allow better traffic circulation for the new Finney Library.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer